SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 25. Sept. 2008
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Vice Chair Matthew Kehl called the meeting to order at 5:18pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Sheila Schroeder, Brianna Markowski, Cheng Thao, OFO – Nicole Maas, Ricky Staley, Ron Ronnenberg
III. Recognition of Guests – Dan Repka- Mock Trial
IV. Approval of Agenda- Andy motioned to approve the minutes. Cheng seconded. Chris called the question. Joe acclimated.
V. Approval of Minutes- Joe made a motion to approve the minutes. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Joe acclimated.
VI. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $38,853.21 and small org is $1500.00
b. Senate: Meeting next week.
c. SGA Exec: There was an open house last Monday and Exec. Meeting. Senate meeting Monday, approving vacant spots.
d. Good Times Programming: no report
e. Vice Secretary: Tania was unable to make the meeting. We are moving forward, the Ad-hoc committee created an outline last Monday.
f. Secretary:  Unable to be there. Matt read a note stating that if there were any questions she would be back in on Monday; stop by the office.
VII. Discussion Items
a. Mock Trial: There was a print out brought by Matt Repka from the Mock Trial Website. Materials are needed in order to have a team actually compete. The question as to how many members were active in the group was brought up. 43 members are currently signed up, but only 20 active members. Locations will not be known until they are actually registered as a team. That will not happen until they pay the amount of money they are requesting. The registration fee is as a group; not individually. Brianna asked if they would be doing any fundraising. Dan replied that they had thought about doing a candy bar sale or Terror on the Fox. They really don’t have enough time to fundraise and raise the money needed; registration is October 15.
b. Auxiliary Budget Guidelines: Last week the committee was asked if they would like to see anything specific on the budgets. Andy suggested that they give more detail as to what the money would be specifically used for. What each department spent during the previous year. Lynsy asked if it would be possible to create a list of questions that the committee could ask each org or presenter. Also, if it would be possible to see where the money is going in the departments.
c. Org Budget Guidelines- Chris asked if it would be possible for the chair and vice chair to be given more power to decide whether or not the $500 and $1000 budgets should be brought to the board. Joe stated that he felt it was important that the board see every budget no matter the cost. It is important that we see and know what the orgs are doing. Sheila requested that we get a definition from each org as what their view of an active member is. By a hand raise 5 people didn’t think that it was necessary to have a list of active members from the orgs. Chris asked if the guidelines stated anything about orgs bringing supporting handouts to the day of their presentation. Is there anything that states they need to have the additional information into the committee beforehand? Matt stated that it is not formally stated but encouraged; we as chair and vice chair can informally tell them ahead of time. Matt entertained motion to add requirement that supporting material needs to be into the committee a week before. Joe made the motion. Ricky seconded. Andy called the question.
d. BSU Court case and SUFAC’s response- An Ad-hoc committee met Monday night and created guidelines for the case. To summarize, there were several students who felt that they didn’t have to pay segregation fees to things they did not support. We as a committee can’t not fund an org because we don’t believe in their ideologies. Currently we have viewpoint neutral standings that we set up on our own, ended up leading to our explanation of why the BSU requests weren’t funded or were. Reason was lump summing for committed request. We were not given a ranking system for which events were most important to them. In general, the minutes are a summary and BSU complained that things were left out of the minutes. Anything beyond $2500 will have to be discussed. Generally, the committee should and does look at how many students are going to the event and etc. and we calculate from there. A written argument will be presented next week.
VIII. Action Items
a. SGA Max U Request- Matt entertained the motion to approve SGA $1000.00. Andy motioned. Chris seconded. Cheng called the question. Lynsy objected. During the discussion, it was brought up that this is a highly attended event and that we are paying for a quarter of it. Suggested that it be included in the budget next year. Question called. Motion passed 5-0-4.
IX. Announcements- We will have mailboxes completely set up next week.
X. Adjournment- Andy motioned. Cheng seconded. Chris called the question. Lynsy acclaimed. Meeting adjourned at 6:39 pm.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
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